
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
 

 

   

 

   

  

John Paul College, Rotorua 
Whitworth Road, Rotorua. www.jpc.co.nz Ph: 07 3478 795 Fx: 07 3461 271 

A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
 Term 1, Issue 6            2nd

 March 2015 
Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2015 School Theme :  ‘Per Ardua Ad Astra – Through Adversity To The Stars’  

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
JPC PTA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING: TOMORROW NIGHT 7pm 
Commencing with a Wine and Cheese Get-together at 7pm in the Staffroom, followed by the AGM at 7.30 
pm. All parents and caregivers are welcome, especially those new parents who indicated at their 
enrolment interview that they were prepared to assist with PTA events. The JPC PTA are a very 
supportive group to the College and I encourage you to come along to meet some new people. 
Remember, many hands make light work!! Any enquires contact Andrea Colby on Colby.clan@xtra.co.nz  
MID TERM EXPECTATIONS  
As we begin week 6 of Term 1, your child should have:  

 (Years 7 & 8) Written up their academic and personal goals in their school diaries  

 A clear idea of how they are going to be assessed and when  

 Established a homework and study routine  
If you have any concerns about the academic and pastoral progress of your child, please don’t hesitate to 
make contact with their teachers or Deans. Check www.jpc.co.nz for contact details.  
Interim reports will be issued 20th March and parents will be able to make appointments to see teachers 
March 24th and 26th – 3.30-6.00pm. (Further details regarding making appointments will be issued with the 
reports) 
SCHOOL ATHLETICS 
Congratulations to all students who participated in our school athletics last week. Best wishes to the 
students that have been selected to go to the Mid Island Athletics. 
PARENTS ARE REMINDED to drop off and pick up their students outside the campus grounds, not on 
the driveway in front of the administration building, in the staff carpark, gateways or the bus bay.  
Please be considerate to our neighbours, pedestrian students and the buses during peak times by not 
causing congestion. This is particularly more dangerous when it is raining during peak times.  
May I suggest, to avoid a gridlock situation, that you ask your children to walk up one of the adjoining 
streets to meet you, rather than inconvenience yourself and others with the gridlock at the school gate. 
God bless 
Patrick Walsh 
Principal 
  

 
 
 
  
 

NEWS FROM THE PTA 
The PTA wish to thank all parents/caregivers for their continued support and contribution to our 
fundraising during 2014.  During the year the PTA raised, with your support, $30,000.  
 
Our major fundraisers were: 
Work Choice Day - $11,000, PTA Raffle - $8000, PTA Quiz Night - $5000 and Art Exhibition - $4000 
 
We have donated $20,000 for the new Year 11 seating area sunshade, which will be erected in the next 
few weeks. $5000 towards new school blazers, $4000 for the water cooler refill in the student’s area, 
$5000 for purchase of student lockers, $3000 towards co-curricular equipment. 
 
Our annual raffle will be distributed to all families within the next two weeks. We appreciate your support 
with this and we aim to return funds to the students within the coming year. 
 
We welcome new members to the PTA or you can add your name and email to the helpers list. 
Regards  
Andrea Colby 

JPC PTA Chairperson     E: colbyclan@xtra.co.nz  
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ABSENTEES 
If your child is going to be away 
from school please either 
email absentees@jpc.school.nz or b
eryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz  
or ring 07 3478795 option 2 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
TERM 1 changes highlighted 

March 
2-4 Yr 8 Beach Trip (LC) 
5 MI Track & Field – Taupo (FA) 
6-8 NISS Rowing Champs – Karapiro 
14/15 NISS Mountainbiking 
14/15 WaiBOP Track and Field 
16/17 Yr 13 Retreat – St Mary’s Church 
17 BOP Lawn Bowls (BM) 
20 School photos 
 Interim Reports Issued 
23-29 MAADI Rowing (ST) 
23 NZSS Ultimate Frisbee (CW) – Taupo 
24 Parent/Teacher Interviews – 3.30-6pm 
 Signum Fidei Mtg –Whare – 4-6pm 
26 French Trip Departs (CH) 

NZSS U15/U19 Rugby 7s Tauranga 
Yr 12 Parish Mass – St Michaels  
Parent/Teacher Interviews – 3.30-6pm 

26-28 Yr 13 SSC Camp (NB) 
28 NZSS Track & Field – Auckland 
 Shakespeare Festival (TG) – RLHS 
30 Yr 11 Road Safety Expo (WM) 
April 
1 China Trip (WM) 
2 Holy Thursday Liturgy 
 

OPEN NIGHT: Thursday 18th JUNE 
SCHOOL BALL: Saturday 4th JULY 

 
 
 HOMEWORK CENTRE 

3.15-5.00pm Mondays & Wednesdays 
Mondays:      

Literacy/ English Support 
Wednesdays:  

Numeracy/ Maths/ Science Support 
Students will be supported with all 

homework on either day. 
A snack is provided outside the library, 

from 3.15-3.30, for those students  
who attend the Homework Centre 

Mrs M Stokes     
E: margaret.stokes@jpc.school.nz 

 
   

YEAR 12 CAMP  
28th April to 1st May 
Finlay Park Lake Karapiro.   
Cost will be $220.00 approx 
 
Year 12 Camp letters and  
permission form have been distributed.  
Please ask your son/daughter for them as they 
need to be completed and 
returned by Monday 20th April with the 
payment.   
 
It is an expectation that all Year 12 students 
attend the Camp.  If there is a valid reason for 
students not attending, a note from the 
parent/guardian, attention to the Dean is 
required.  
Mrs S. Brewer - Year 12 Dean 
Sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz  
 
 

SPEECH NEW ZEALAND SCHOLARSHIP 
JPC student tops New Zealand in Grade Seven Speech and Drama 
 
Congratulations to Head Girl Rebecca Colby Year 13 who has been awarded the top Grade Seven 
candidate in New Zealand. Rebecca receives a certificate and a cheque that will assist her to further 
her Speech and Drama studies. Rebecca is currently studying for Associate Speech Board ASB 
Diploma and also a very worthy recipient of a Geyser Foundation Scholarship that will also further 
assist her studies in Speech and Drama.  A tremendous achievement.  

Gabrielle Thurston HoD Drama 

 

FULLFILL FRIDAY'S IN LENT 
Our JPC community has made a commitment to 
raise funds for the FullFull Van Project in 2015. On 
each Friday during Lent there will be a collection 
during morning form time, with all money collected, 
going directly to the FullFill Van. 
 
Week 2 of Full Fill Friday $165-50 was collected 
for the Full Fill Van. 
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Caritas Aotearoa New Zealand is the New Zealand Catholic 
Bishops' agency for Social Justice. During Lent all Catholic Schools 
in New Zealand are encouraged to give generously to Caritas. This 
year Catholic Schools in NZ are taking part in the Caritas 
Challenge. At John Paul College we are having a day of non-stop 
basketball activities . Each student is invited to participate by raising 
sponsorship of $10.00 

This money raised will be used by Caritas to help those in the Philippines devastated by the recent 
natural disasters.  
Last year in our Walk for Water the JPC community generously raised $8900, which was sent to the 
Solomon Islands, to provide running water in villages. 
Each student is invited to take part in the Challenge, and will be given a sponsorship form, if they are 
taking part. 
Thank you for your ongoing support for those most in need. 
 

Below is the first of three 

extracts taken from  MESSAGE OF 

HIS HOLINESS POPE 
FRANCIS FOR LENT 2015. 

As we enter into the season of lent 
we can reflect on this message to all 

people of goodwill. 
2. “Where is your brother?” (Gen 4:9) – Parishes and Communities 

All that we have been saying about the universal Church must now be applied to the life of our 
parishes and communities. Do these ecclesial structures enable us to experience being part of one body? A 
body which receives and shares what God wishes to give? A body which acknowledges and cares for its 
weakest, poorest and most insignificant members? Or do we take refuge in a universal love that would 
embrace the whole world, while failing to see the Lazarus sitting before our closed doors (Lk 16:19-31)? 
In order to receive what God gives us and to make it bear abundant fruit, we need to press beyond the 
boundaries of the visible Church in two ways. 

In the first place, by uniting ourselves in prayer with the Church in heaven. The prayers of the Church 
on earth establish a communion of mutual service and goodness which reaches up into the sight of God. 
Together with the saints who have found their fulfilment in God, we form part of that communion in which 
indifference is conquered by love. The Church in heaven is not triumphant because she has turned her back 
on the sufferings of the world and rejoices in splendid isolation. Rather, the saints already joyfully contemplate 
the fact that, through Jesus’ death and resurrection, they have triumphed once and for all over indifference, 
hardness of heart and hatred. Until this victory of love penetrates the whole world, the saints continue to 
accompany us on our pilgrim way. Saint Therese of Lisieux, a Doctor of the Church, expressed her conviction 
that the joy in heaven for the victory of crucified love remains incomplete as long as there is still a single man 
or woman on earth who suffers and cries out in pain: “I trust fully that I shall not remain idle in heaven; my 
desire is to continue to work for the Church and for souls” (Letter 254, July 14, 1897). 
We share in the merits and joy of the saints, even as they share in our struggles and our longing for peace 
and reconciliation. Their joy in the victory of the Risen Christ gives us strength as we strive to overcome our 
indifference and hardness of heart. 

In the second place, every Christian community is called to go out of itself and to be engaged in the 
life of the greater society of which it is a part, especially with the poor and those who are far away. The 
Church is missionary by her very nature; she is not self-enclosed but sent out to every nation and people. 
Her mission is to bear patient witness to the One who desires to draw all creation and every man and woman 
to the Father. Her mission is to bring to all a love which cannot remain silent. The Church follows Jesus Christ 
along the paths that lead to every man and woman, to the very ends of the earth (cf. Acts 1:8). In each of our 
neighbours, then, we must see a brother or sister for whom Christ died and rose again. What we ourselves 

have received, we have received for them as well. Similarly, all that our brothers and sisters possess is a gift 

for the Church and for all humanity. 
Dear brothers and sisters, how greatly I desire that all those places where the Church is present, 

especially our parishes and our communities, may become islands of mercy in the midst of the sea of 
indifference! 

Mrs K Bloomfield – DRS      E: Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz  
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WHANAU SUPPORT UPDATE 
Tena koutou katoa, after our first whanau support hui for the year, where we discussed our aspirations for 
our tamariki at JPC, we have started the new year with a rush of activity.   
 
Kapa haka has started with weekday and weekend practices in preparation for the regionals this year and 
opening the upcoming Principals Conference.  We are also taking those kapa haka members committed to 
weekend practices to the secondary schools "Polyfest" in Auckland 20 March, so they can experience Maori 
and Pasifika secondary school performances.  
 
Taiaha training is about to start again and we have 3 teams  
entered in the National Secondary Schools Waka Ama  
Championships, held at Lake Tikitapu (Blue lake) on the  
24th to the 27th of March.  This is the 2nd largest secondary  
school sports event behind the Maadi cup.   
6.15am practices twice a week followed by breakfast in the  
Whare. We have 2 U16 girl crews and 1 U19 boys crew  
and it has been nearly 10 years since the school was at the  
nationals so it is great to have this sport back as a part of  
JPC life. 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Finally myself and my son Mikaere represented Te Arawa as kaihoe 
(paddlers) on the Te Arawa waka taua (war canoe) at the 175th anniversary of 
the signing of the Treaty of  Waitangi. It was great to be a part of the 
celebrations at Waitangi.   
 
Good luck to all students this year, make the most of all the opportunities that 
present themselves to you.   
 
Na Eugene Berryman-Kamp - Chairperson, Whanau Support Group. 

 

 

 

ICAS COMPETITIONS 2015 
All students are invited to enter the ICAS competitions listed in the table below. Students benefit greatly from 
the challenges provided in these assessments and the feedback that is provided by the markers is 
informative and helpful. 
ICAS Science, English, and Mathematics are compulsory for all students in Enrichment* classes. Payments 
for the competitions are due at the Accounts office by:  Monday 16th March 2015 

ICAS Competition Cost Competition Date Level Tick 

Science* $8.50 Wednesday 3rd  June 7-13  

Writing  $19.50 Monday 15th    June 7-13  

Spelling $10.50 Tuesday 16th   June 7-8  

English* $8.50 Tuesday 28th  July 7-13  

Mathematics* $8.50 Tuesday 11th August 7-13  

Total     

Students can collect entry slips from the student counter. 
 



 

                                                                                             

                                                                         

FROM THE CAREERS OFFICE 
THE UNIVERSITY OF OTAGO 
University of Otago OCE 2015 (On Campus Experience) 
What is the OCE? 
The on Campus experience is a fully funded, all expenses paid scholarship that provides an amazing 
opportunity for senior secondary students of Maori descent to sample living and learning at the University of 
Otago. 
The students will get to explore the Otago Campus, and the student city of Dunedin. They get the 
opportunity to attend lectures in their interests, as well as meet academic staff and students. They also get 
to experience life in a residential college and get to meet staff at the Maori Centre, who provide great 
support for Maori students when attending Otago University. 
When: Monday 27th April - Thursday 30th April 2015 
Completed applications must be received at the University of Otago Auckland Centre by 5pm Friday 27th 
March 2015. Applications will be accepted via post, email or fax. 
Address: University of Otago House, Level 4 385 Queen Street, Auckalnd 1141 
Email: auckland.liaison@otago.ac.nz  Fax: Attn: Ashley Te Whare (09) 3739701 
Applications can be downloaded from: otago.ac.nz/prospectivestudents/maori/ 

******************************************************************************************** 
CCUSA 

A reminder that CCUSA now offers SIX different work and travel programs including four which are 

suitable for school leavers, plus two tertiary programs as follows: 

 Camp Counselors USA 

 Camp California Croatia 

 Camp Canada 

 Work in English Pubs 

PLUS: 

 Work Experience USA 

 Working Holidays USA 
Any students interested in finding out more about these opportunities, please get in touch! We chat to 
students via: 

 Phone – 09 921 5116 Monday to Friday during office hours. No appointment necessary, just call 
with the student or on behalf of and we can help them with their questions 

 Email – info@ccusa.co.nz 
 Skype – Add ‘ccusanz’ to chat 

Careers Expos/Talks – CCUSA have staff located throughout New Zealand. If you’d like us to come and 
speak at your school during a lunch time OR attend a careers evening just email liz@ccusa.co.nz. If we’ve 
got someone local and available, we’ll be sure to head your way! 

******************************************************************************************** 
THE FOLLOWING UNIVERSITIES WILL BE DOING PRESENTATIONS 

The University of Waikato - 11.15am Tuesday the 17th March 
Massey University - 9am Tuesday 24th March 
AUT – 2pm Tuesday 24th March 
This is a great way to find out what courses the Universities have to offer. 

******************************************************************************************** 
Sheryl Hewitson – Careers Advisor E: Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz  

N Z JUNIOR SWIMMING CHAMPS 
Milla Theobald (8CW), qualified in a staggering 11 events at NZ Junior swimming champs which 
is a huge achievement.  
She raced hard but was a little off her best times , she still managed to place 2nd fastest 11 year 
old in the 400 free, 5th fastest 11 year old in the 200 butterfly , 10th in the 200 free and 15th in the 
100 butterfly these were her top results against the fastest NZ  swimmers. Well Done Milla. 
(Report provided by parent) 
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INTERNATIONAL SCIENCE CAMPS! 
The Royal Society of New Zealand is offering a number of international science related opportunities for 
Year 12 and Year 13 students. 
These include: 

 London International Youth Science Forum 
 XLAB, Germany 
 Harry Messels International Science School, Sydney 
 USA Space Camp 
 Youth ANZAAS, Adelaide 
 Asia Science Camp 

 
For information about guidelines and criteria, please visit: 
http://www.royalsociety.org.nz/programmes/competitions/international-secondary/ 
Applications close at 5pm on 25th March.  

 

SETFREE 2015 
“Dear young people, listen within: Christ is      
       knocking at the   door of your heart.” 
 
Years 9 – 13  10th – 12th April  
(Middle weekend of the school holidays) 
At Totara Springs Christian Camp, Matamata 

 
SetFree National Catholic Youth Festival is a prime opportunity to encounter Christ through 
excellent music and youth culture. Filled with phenomenal speakers, sacrament, prayer, music, 
and video, in an atmosphere that is engaging and exciting, do not let this event pass you by! 

JPC will provide a bus for Rotorua people and others who may need transport. 
Cost   : $140:00 if registered by March 26th 

Information and registrations; look at website  setfree.org.nz 
Notify Mr Kowalewski names of those students needing the bus. 

 

 

HPV IMMUNISATION AT SCHOOL 
There has been a surprisingly low number of consents for HPV immunisation at JPC this year. Human 
Papilloma Virus causes infections that may lead on to some types of cancers.  
 
This is a very successful and safe vaccine and it is on the National Immunisation Schedule for Children. 
It is given to girls in Year 8. There is a better immune response if it is given at a young age (it is licensed 
from age 9 yrs in NZ) and thus better immunity. It is also desirable that it is given prior to exposure to the 
virus. This is a very common virus that 4 out of 5 of us will be exposed to in our lives. 
 
As the vaccine is given in 3 doses spread over 6 months, many families find it convenient to complete 
this at school with the Public Health Nurses. 
 
Contact us on 3437747 or your medical centre for more information. 
Education video shown to the students is available online at:  
http://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/healthy-living/immunisation/immunisation-older-children 
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JPC NETBALL 2015 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
Your child has expressed an interest in playing netball for John Paul College this year. 
 
The season begins on Saturday 21

st
 March for all Senior teams at 11am and Saturday 2

nd
 May for all Collegiate and 

Intermediate teams at 930 am at the Rotorua Netball Pavilion. 
 
The fees this year are:  $100.00 for all Senior players 
     $60.00 -Rotorua Netball Fees 

 $15.00 – Umpire Fees 
 $25.00 – 4x Balls + Match Ball, Whistles, Bag, 1

st
 Aid  Kits, Repairs. 

 
$85 for all Collegiate players 
$50.00 - Rotorua Netball 
$10.00 - Umpire Fees 
$25.00 – 4x Balls + Match Ball, Whistles, Bag, 1

st
 Aid   Kits, Repairs. 

 
$75 for all Intermediate players. 
$40.00 Rotorua Netball 
$10.00 Umpire Fees 
$25.00 – 4x Balls + Match Ball, Whistles, Bag, 1

st
 Aid   Kits, Repairs. 

.  
Uniforms will not be issued until fees are paid and all money is to be paid to the Accounts office before the 

competition begins for each age group. The fees above will also have additional costs added throughout the season 
due to travel costs and other school events involving Netball. 
 All Teams are required to have 2 umpires per team. Your chosen umpires will need to attend an umpiring 
course to qualify as a registered umpire and Senior teams will be paid by Rotorua Netball at the end of your game. All 
Intermediate & Collegiate umpires will be recorded for each game they umpire and reimbursed through the school. 
Therefore we would like to invite all players, coaches, friends, and family to attend the umpire classes as it is vital we 
have umpires who are qualified and understand the rules.  
 The classes are available for ages 11+ the next umpire course will be held on the 22

nd
 February or the 1

st
 of 

March from 9am-3pm at the Netball pavilion. If you have your Centre Theory and would like to complete your Zone, 
classes are available on the 26

th
 February and 5

th
 of March 2015. Please attend if you can. 

 
We really appreciate the support of family and friends during the netball season.  Coaches and managers are needed 
for a large number of teams. Please indicate on the return slip if you or someone you know can assist in any of these 
areas.   
 
Without coaches and managers teams will be unable to continue the season.  
 
If you have any questions regarding Netball please feel free to contact me via email natasha.rogers@jpc.school.nz  
 
Kind regards 
Natasha Rogers 
Teachers In Charge - Netball 
…………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………......………………… 
Please return this slip to Mrs Rogers ASAP. 
 
My child _____________________ Form Class ______ will be playing netball for JPC in the 2015 season. 
 
I am able to assist as a coach.          I am able to assist as a manager.    
 
Parent/ Caregiver: ……………………………......………………Contact Phone number ……………………………......…… 

ROTORUA JUNIOR NETBALL CLUB HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 
For Years 1-8 7th – 9th April 9.00a.m – 3.00p.m 

Cost: $90  Held at the Rotorua Energy Events Centre 
What to bring: water bottle, shoes, lunch 

Programmes will be emailed to registered players 
For a registration form, contact: Rose O’Brien-Gardner 
Mobile: 029 770 1510  Email: junior.netball@gmail.com  
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THE AMENDED DATES FOR YEAR 13 RETREATS ARE: 
 
Monday 16 March 2015 
Year 13 Faith in Action class  -  Mrs Aislabie  with 13.4 and 13.6  - Mrs Graham 
 
Tuesday 17 March 2015: 
13.1 / 13.3 / 13.5 with Mrs Bloomfield  and 13.2 with Mrs Stewart 
 
The Retreats are compulsory and will be based at St Mary's Parish Hall cnr Ranolf and Seddon Streets 
from 8.45am - 2.30pm. 
 
Students are to make their own way to the Parish Hall where their RED teacher will take the roll. 
Students are permitted to wear appropriate mufti and will need to bring a packed lunch. 
 
The facilitator for the Retreat is Alex Bailey - Hamilton Diocese Youth Team. 
Mrs B Fredricksen – Campus Minister 
 

 

 

MARIST ST MICHAELS JUNIOR RUGBY- REGISTRATION 
There will be three registration days  Players wanted for all grades Under 6’s- Under 13’s 
 

1. Wednesday the 4th of March 2015 – 5.30pm- 7.00pm 
2. Sunday the 8th of March 2015- 1pm – 3.00pm 
3. Wednesday the 11th of March 2015- 5.30pm- 7.00pm 

 
Parents bring your young Rugby players to our Player Registration at Marist St Michaels Clubrooms, Te 
Ngae Road opposite Countdown supermarket. 
 
You can register your interest only- via our website on www.stmikesjab.co.nz 
 
2015 Registration fees are: 

$40 for one player 
$30 for two players from one family 

$25 each for three players from one family 
$20 for Under 6’s 

Fees payable by cheque or cash only. 
Socks will be available at $16 a pair, to purchase. 

 

http://www.stmikesjab.co.nz/


The new 2015 NCEA study packs are out. Below is an order form if students are 
interested.  
 
Note: For year 13 Statistics the revision guide only is available at this point in time.  

2015 Study Pass Packs 
 

Thursday 19th of February, 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian 

 

Students are able to buy the NEW NCEA study packs listed in the table below through John Paul 

College at a reduced price this term. An inspection copy is available from your child’s Mathematics 

and Science teacher. 

 

Please complete this order form and return with payment to Mrs Boyce in the accounts office no later 

than midday Friday the 6th of March.   
 

 Fold-out  

NOTES only 

($14) 

Revision 

Guide only 

($14) 

Study Pack  

Notes + revision 

guide ($20) 

 

TEACHER  

NCEA level 1 Mathematics     

NCEA level 1 Science     

NCEA level 2 Mathematics (excl 

Calculus) 

    

NCEA level 2 Chemistry 
    

NCEA level 2 Physics 
    

NCEA level 3 Calculus 
    

NCEA level 3 Statistics 
Not available yet  Not available yet  

 

Fold-out  

NOTES only 

($14) 

Revision 

Guide only 

($14) 

Study Pack  

Notes + revision 

guide ($21) 

 

TEACHER 

NCEA level 2 Mathematics (incl 

CALCULUS) 

    

TOTAL 
    

 

 

Lara Cordonni   Conny Ludascher 

Mathematics Faculty  Science Faculty 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Entry to 2015 NZ Secondary and Intermediate School Motocross now open. 

Details at: www.mxt.co.nz/MXSchools_Entryform.aspx 
JPC Students competing in this event must see Mr Faulkner if you are intending to enter, or email 
Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz to confirm that you have entered, so you can be authorised to be 

out for the day. 
 

 

Learn to Row ------ Try Rowing 

Ever thought you would like to give rowing a go?  
The Rotorua Rowing Club has a free ''Learn to Row' program that we run on the summer 

weekends we are not racing. 
Just turn up at 9am on the dates listed below and you will get the chance to learn to row. This 
is the chance to get some friends together and use these open days to get a crew together, 
particularly if you want to get a school crew going. Parents of rowers who are presently in the club 
will be there to answer questions while new rowers are having a go on the water.  

Saturday April 4th  
Saturday April 11th 
Saturday April 18th 
Saturday April 25th 

Mrs M Stewart – TiC 
E: maree.stewart@jpc.school.nz  

HOCKEY TRAINING 
Trainings at Smallbone Park for the next 2 weeks are as follows: 

 Monday 2nd March 5-6.30pm for players wishing to trial for 1st X1 Boys’ and Girls’. Be ready to 
start at 4.30pm 

 Thursday  5th March 4-5pm Girls trialing for 1st X1 Girls. Be ready to start at 3.45pm 

 Monday 9th March 5.6.30pm Students wishing to play for other teams besides 1st X1 boys’ and 
girls’ teams. N be ready to start at 4.30pm 

 Wednesday 11th March 5-6.30pm  All Intermediate players. 

 Thursday 12th March, 4-5pm. Girls trialling for 1st X1 Girls. Be ready to start at 3.45pm. 
 
Coaches are required for  Yr 7/8 teams and secondary  teams. If you are interested email  
barb.northey@jpc.school.nz  
 
Introduction to Coaching course, 14th March at Smallbone Park, Rotorua.  
To register contact Franki Traini at: hockey@sportbop.co.nz  
 
 

RUGBY TRAINING 
ALL Under 14, 15, 1st XV Trialists, Girls - Tuesday and Thursday - at school from 3.30-5pm  
 
Under14 and Under 15 training – Tuesday at Smallbone Park 5-6.30pm & Thursday at school 
3.30-5pm 
 
GIRLS WHO ARE INTERESTED IN PLAYING PLEASE ATTEND! 
Hope to see you all there 
Mr Hounsell TiC Rugby  E: tim.hounsell@jpc.school.nz  

http://www.mxt.co.nz/MXSchools_Entryform.aspx
mailto:Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz
mailto:maree.stewart@jpc.school.nz
mailto:barb.northey@jpc.school.nz
mailto:hockey@sportbop.co.nz
mailto:tim.hounsell@jpc.school.nz


REACH 800+ EMAIL ADDRESSES ON OUR DATABASE 
Contact sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz in the first instance, then an invoice will be issued by the JPC PTA. 

PLUGZ 4 LUGZ 
Grade 5 custom made hearing protection 

MADE ON THE SPOT 

Comfortable* Reusable* Reliable* Waterproof  
    Work, Play, Sleep and Swim 
In your very own Grade 5 earplugs 
         Grant Rowles, Rotorua 
          (07) 348 0908 / or 027 275 6848 
          www.earmold.com.au for more info 

“Hear today, gone tomorrow without  
        adequate hearing protection”  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     TUTORING AFTER SCHOOL 
                                                      Years 1 to 13 
                                                            
                                                    • Maths 
                                                    • English 
                                                    • Reading 
                                                    • Sciences 

 

Our tutors are qualified, experienced teachers  

Call Kip today on (07) 3492070  

Email: rotorua@kipmcgrath.co.nz 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

NO ACC SURCHARGE ON XRAYS 
• CT     • MRI  
• Screening and Vascular Ultrasound                                                                                             
• General Musculoskeletal              
• Intervention Procedures and Echocardiography      
• All Maternity Ultrasounds 
• Ultrasound Guided Biopsies           ACC/Private and  
• Ultrasounds                                     Insurance Funded 

• (Immigration CXRs)  
We are also pleased to be the first to offer 4D scanning in the 

Rotorua area. 
Bringing patient care and imaging technology together 

X-rays – No appointment necessary. 
For all other services call us to make an appointment. 

 

Central Health 1181, Crnr Amohia & Haupapa 
Streets Ph 07 343 7468 

www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz 

 

 

 

Growing Effective Thinkers and Learners 
Quality Early Childhood Education based on the Habits of Mind, 

Restorative Practice and the Incredible Years Programme 
    Call into 7 Alastair Avenue 
    Phone 345 9689 or visit our webpage 

www.centralkids.org.nz  

 

Rotorua Medical Group 
Central Health and Fairy Springs Medical Centre 

“NEW PATIENTS WELCOME” 

1 Practice + 2 Sites = Convenient Health Care 4 U 

Both sites open Mon-Fri, 8.00am to 5.00pm 

Telephone: 347 0000  Email: admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz         www.rotoruamedical.co.nz  

 

Our comprehensive and excellent family health care services include a 

Drop In Clinic – no appointment  necessary 

Central Health, 1181 Amohia Street (next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am and 2.00pm and 4.00pm 

Fairy Springs Medical Centre, 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am 

 
 

 

General Medical Services 

Immunisations 

Medical Examinations 

Long Term Condition 

Management 

 

GUITAR & BASS 
LESSONS 

Competitive prices!! 
 

Always wanted to learn? 
I will have you playing your 
favourite song in no time! 

 
CONTACT KATE REDFERN 

021 123 5472 
klredfern1@me.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz
mailto:rotorua@kipmcgrath.co.nz
http://www.centralkids.org.nz/
mailto:admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISING SPONSORS 

 

 
   

 

 
 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 

 

$10 PER WEEK 

 

 

 

 
 

AISLABIE FIREWOOD 

BE WARM THIS WINTER 
 

        GET YOUR DRY  

FIREWOOD IN THE SHED  

                  NOW 

                     & 

      BE PREPARED FOR  

THAT FIRST COLD SNAP 

 

       RING BRIAN ON 

   027498 8660 
 

 

 

 

 
ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 

 

$5 PER WEEK 

 

 

 

 

 
ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 

 

$5 PER WEEK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 

 

$5 PER WEEK 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE DAILY NOTICES: 
 
HEALTH BOOKS – those students who haven’t yet purchased their Health Books from the 
Uniform Shop must do so immediately (lessons have started!!!). NB: the Uniform Shop is only 
open Monday – Wednesday 8am-4pm 
 
VIDEO & PHOTOGRAPHY COURSE – YEARS 10 & 11 
At John Paul College this year, we have an opportunity for up to 15 students for a free multi-
media course, taking place in weekly 2 hour sessions at JPC as an after school class. The 
course will cover basic photography, video and audio recording skills, with a visiting tutor, 
Christina Walker from Chicago. 
If you are interested, please contact Mr Bloomfield over the next few days and once we have 
an idea of numbers, we will get things up and running. The proposed start date is the week 
beginning 9th March. 
 
BOP SENIOR TENNIS TEAM (Yrs 11-13) Please return tournament tops to Mr Faulker ASAP 
 
 
Notices of Fees will are available from the student reception for all to collect. 
Any concerns find Mrs Rogers. 

KAPA HAKA GROUP 
 
Friday, 20 March 2015 -  Polyfest, Auckland.   
Letters for Polyfest will be available Wednesday. 
 
Sunday 22, March 2015 – National Principals’ Conference, Novotel Hotel Rotorua.  
Students to meet 2.30pm at whare.  Transport to the Novotel will be by bus for a 4.30 pōwhiri.  
Your parents are to pick you up from the Novotel.  Pick up time will be between 5.30-6.00pm. 
 
Wednesday, 6 May 2015 - Manu Kōrero @ Tangatarua, Waiariki.  Bus will leave school at 
8am.  Details to follow. 
 
Friday, 26 June 2015 – Te Arawa Secondary Schools Kapa Haka compettion.  Venue to be 
confirmed. 
 
To be able to attend these events, your attendance at Saturday practice is essential!!! 
Saturday kapa haka practice, this Saturday 2-6pm.  Please bring food to share. 
There will be no practice on Saturday, 7 March BUT all girls must come for a uniform 
fitting at 10am in the whare. 
The whare will be open to the kapa haka for learning words, during interval and lunchtime. 
 

 

ROTORUA CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU 
NEW VOLUNTEERS 

Do you have a desire to help others and learn about your community?   Our work is interesting and 
varied with many opportunities to become familiar with local and national agencies. 
 
The Bureau is looking for new Volunteers to undertake its initial training course for new volunteers 
starting on 23 April 2015.   
 
For more information and an Application Form call into the Bureau, 
Community House, 1115 Haupapa Street, Rotorua or phone  348 3547.  Applications close Friday, 20 
March 2015. 
 
 



  
 

NAME Code Extn Email 

AISLABIE Veronica AV 8140 Veronica.aislabie@jpc.school.nz 

ARNOTT Beryl–Student Count  / Absentees 8828 Beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz 

BAKER Simon BS 8812 Simon.baker@jpc.school.nz 

BELL Tim BT 8120 Tim.bell@jpc.school.nz  

BILLING Paul BP 8101 Paul.billing@jpc.school.nz 

BITE Marisol MB 8121 Marisol.bite@jpc.school.nz 

BLOOMFIELD Karen BF 8844 Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

BLOOMFIELD Stephen BD 8805 Stephen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

BOTHA Carien BC 8116 Carien.botha@jpc.school.nz 

BOTHA Martin BM 8177 Martin.botha@jpc.school.nz 

BOYCE Julie - Fees 8859 schoolfees@jpc.school.nz  

BREWER Sherry BE 8852 Sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz 

CARTER Neil 8808 Neil.carter@jpc.school.nz  

CASEY Pat - Gateway 8815 Pat.casey@jpc.school.nz 

CHAPMAN Mark CP 8858 Mark.chapman@jpc.school.nz 

CLAPPERTON Talita CT 8117 Talita.clapperton@jpc.school.nz 

CONSTABLE Carolyn Uniform Shop Manager 8856 Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 

COOK Alastair CA 8109 Alastair.cook@jpc.school.nz 

COOK Gillian CG 8104 Gillian.cook@jpc.school.nz 

COONEY Val CV 8172 Val.cooney@jpc.school.nz 

CORDONNI Lara CL 8814 Lara.cordonni@jpc.school.nz 

CZYREK Matt CM 8824 Matt.czyrek@jpc.school.nz 

DAVIS Brendon DB 8171 Brendon.davis@jpc.school.nz  

DOBSON Lorraine DL 8106 Lorraine.dobson@jpc.school.nz 

DOUGLAS Kelly DK  8123 Kelly.douglas@jpc.school.nz 

DWIGHT Mike                  DM 8855 johnpaulcollege.international@gmail.com  

ERASMUS Natalie-Successmaker 8862 Natalie.erasmus@jpc.school.nz 

EWEN Andrea EA 8114 Andrea.ewen@jpc.school.nz 

FAULKNER Arthur – Sports Coordinator 8801 Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz 

FLAVELL Cathy – Nurse 8806 nurse@jpc.school.nz  

FREDRICKSEN Bernadette FB 8867 Bernadette.fredricksen@jpc.school.nz 

GRAHAM Colleen GC 8131 Colleen.graham@jpc.school.nz 

GRAHAMSLAW Jan GJ 8803 Jan.grahamslaw@jpc.school.nz 

HEPI Marie HM 8849 Marie.hepi@jpc.school.nz  

HESKETH Jacqui Homestay Coordinator 8863 Jacqui.hesketh@jpc.school.nz  

HEWITSON Sheryl HS 8823 Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz 

HILL Rod HR 8135 Rod.hill@jpc.school.nz  

HOUNSELL Tim TH 8143 Tim.hounsell@jpc.school.nz  

HUGHES Terry HT 8861 Terry.hughes@jpc.school.nz  

JACK Rebecca JR 8136 Rebecca.jack@jpc.school.nz  

JOHNSON Paul PJ 8168 Paul.johnson@jpc.school.nz  

KOWALEWSKI Owen KO 8847 Owen.kowalewski@jpc.school.nz 

LEPPER Deb NCEA & DPs P.A 8845 Deb.lepper@jpc.school.nz 

LIDDALL Jason LJ 8119 Jason.liddall@jpc.school.nz  

LOCK Liz   Principal’s P.A 8839 Liz.lock@jpc.school.nz  

LUDASCHER Conny LC 8105 Conny.ludascher@jpc.school.nz 

MACANN Rob MR 8108 Rob.macann@jpc.school.nz  

MACMILLAN Nancy MN 8854 Nancy.macmillan@jpc.school.nz  

MATTHEWS Dave MD 8125 Dave.matthews@jpc.school.nz  

McHUGH Ali MA 8841 Ali.mchugh@jpc.school.nz 

McLAY Mary MM 8126 Mary.mclay@jpc.school.nz  

MORRIS Charlotte MO 8141 Charlotte.morris@jpc.school.nz  

NORTHEY Barb NB 8834 Barb.northey@jpc.school.nz 

PAKINGA Cecilia PK 8851 Cecilia.pakinga@jpc.school.nz  

PETERS John PJ 8179 John.peters@jpc.school.nz 

PINGOL Renee PR 8153 Renee.pingol@jpc.school.nz 

POTGIETER Surette ZS 8129 Surette.potgieter@jpc.school.nz  

RAYNER Michael RY 8118 Michael.rayner@jpc.school.nz 

REARDON Lynne RL 8132 Lynne.reardon@jpc.school.nz  

RIGNEY Gene RG 8822 Gene.rigney@jpc.school.nz  

ROGERS Natasha RN 8166 Natasha.rogers@jpc.school.nz  

ROWLES Sue  Public Reception/Enrolments 8800 Sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz  

SARICH-DUNN Natasha DN 8167 Natasha.sarich-dunn@jpc.school.nz 

SATHERLEY Matt SM 8144 Matt.satherley@jpc.school.nz  

SINCLAIR Peter SP 8843 Peter.sinclair@jpc.school.nz 

STAFF EXTENSION AND EMAIL ADDRESSES 
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SMALLBONE Judith JS 8145 Judith.smallbone@jpc.school.nz  

SOMERVILLE Jenny SJ 8164 Jenny.somerville@jpc.school.nz  

STEWART Maree ST 8886 Maree.stewart@jpc.school.nz  

STOKES Margaret SK 8113 Margaret.stokes@jpc.school.nz  

STRACHAN Graham SG 8112 Graham.strachan@jpc.school.nz  

STUDENT COUNTER  8828 Beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz  

SURVILLE Robyn SR 8165 Robyn.surville@jpc.school.nz  

SYNGE Mathew MS 8134 Mathew.synge@jpc.school.nz  

THORNTON Candace TC 8838 Candace.thornton@jpc.school.nz  

THURSTON Gabrielle TG 8832 Gabrielle.thurston@jpc.school.nz  

VAN DAM Amber DA 8102 Amber.vandam@jpc.school.nz  

VISSER Candice VC 8147 Candice.visser@jpc.school.nz    

WALKER Tom WT 8102 Tom.walker@jpc.school.nz 

WALSH Paulene WP 8138 Paulene.walsh@jpc.school.nz  

WEBB Minka WM 8848 Minka.webb@jpc.school.nz  

WHALLEY Chris CW 8130 Chris.whalley@jpc.school.nz  

WILSON Taryn TW 8124 Taryn.wilson@jpc.school.nz  

WOOD Jacinta WJ 8148 Jacinta.wood@jpc.school.nz  

WORRALL Claire WL 8127 Claire-worrall@jpc.school.nz 

WRIGHT Denise WD 8115 Denise-wright@jpc.school.nz 

ZOING Rex Truancy Officer  8817 rex.zoing@jpc.school.nz  

 

 

When:  

8th-16th 

May 
 

Where:  

Sir Howard 

Morrison 

Performing Arts 

Centre 

 

Book at 

Ticket 

Master 

Now 
 

j.p.c  presents…… 
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JPC TRACK AND FIELD 2015 
The weather played its part and a great day of competition was happening on the track, with 
some very close races. Some field events were adjusting to new weights set down by NZ 
Athletics Association. 
An awesome day for the participants! Closely contested 100m finals. 
Paige Satchell broke the Senior Girls Long Jump record (Katie Sparrow's 2009 record) and 
the Senior Girls 400m record (Stacey Brannigan 2002 record). 
 
Melkorka Leggett-Hilmarsdottir the Intermediate Girls javelin record. 
 
Dilan Nanayakkara, the Intermediate Boys 400m record (Sam Finnerty's 1995 record) 
 
Saskia Downie equalled the Junior Girls' High Jump record.  
 
Zarius Easthope- Stevens had a great throw for Senior Boys shot put 11.47 meters. 
 
Very disappointing turn out by Year 12 and 13 girls, (track and field must not be cool). This 
supports a recent survey about girls and sport; it’s on the decline especially at this age level. 
 
Just about every event had a full complement of Boys competing. 
 
Year 7 & 8 students competed in the 1500m and 800m, alongside the Year 9 to 13. 
Year 7 Girls 800m: 1st Hannah Gapes new record 2:40.22. (Hana Stubbing 2012) 
Year 7 Boys 800m: 1st Will Florence. 2nd Matthew Veitch. 3rd Brae Thomson 
Year 8 Girls 800m: 1st Madison Mitchell. 2nd Orla Walsh. 
Year 8 Boys 800m: 1st Ben Keaney new record 2:32.70(K Bell 1993). 2nd Jacob Stubbing. 3rd 
Samuel Harrison. 
Junior Girls 800m: 1st Kieran Davidson 
Junior Boys 800m: 1st Nathan Gapes. 2nd Jason Nel. 3rd Riley Thompson. 
Intermediate Girls 800m: 1st Anna Piebenga. 2nd Hana Stubbing. 3rd Anna Cairns 
Intermediate Boys 800m: 1st Josh Gapes. Dilan Nanayakkara. 3rd Cullen Smith. 
Senior Girls 800m: 1st Paige Satchell new record 2:27.56 (Tracey Best 1991) 
Senior Boys 800m: 1st Keegan Pepper 
 
Year 7 Girls 1500m: 1st Hannah Gapes. 2nd Madeline Potter 
Year 7 Boys 1500m: 1st Will Florence. 2nd Matthew Veitch. 3rd Angus Veitch. 
Year 8 Girls 1500m: 1st Madison Mitchell. 2nd Orla Walsh 
Year 8 Boys 1500m: 1st Ben Keaney new record 5:01.65 (D Brimmer 1990) 
Junior Girls 1500m: 1st Kieran Davidson 
Junior Boys 1500m: 1st Nathan Gapes. 2nd Jason Nel. 3rd Riley Thompson 
Intermediate Girls 1500m: 1st Anna Piebenga.2nd Hana Stubbing 
Intermediate Boys 1500m: 1st Josh Gapes. Dilan Nanayakkara. 3rd Gus Dube 
Senior Girls 1500m: 1st Paige Satchell new record 5:09.68 (Tracey Best 1993) 
Senior Boys 1500m: 1st Keegan Pepper. 2nd Hamish Schnuriger 
 
Other Results displayed in newsletter. 
 
A Team of 34 students have been selected to compete at Mid Islands Track and Field event 
in Taupo, on Thursday. 
 
 



TRACK and FIELD  2015 RESULTS        
*NEW RECORD 

 

Individual 

Results 
Jnr Boys Results Jnr Girls Results Int Boys Results Int Girls Results Snr Boys Results Snr Girls Results 

400m    1st Jason Nel 1:03.66 Kieran Davidson 1:13.00 
*Dilan 

Nanayakkara 
55.96 Anna Piebenga 1:07.85 Julian Smith 56.93 *Paige Satchell 1:01.90 

2nd Luke Veltman -  
Millie Kissling-

Helmsworth 
- Gus Dube 59.04 Maia Carrington 1:21.00 Keegan Pepper 1:04.70 Lorrin Tiedt 1:08.68 

3rd Seth Grouby - - - - - - - - Joshua Gapes 59.46 Anna Cairns 1:22.50 Warrick Auge 1:05.28 Isabelle Phipps 1:09.75 

200m    1st 
James 

Greentree 
27.84 Kieran Davidson 31.36 Alec Johnson 25.16 Sophie Moore 29.38 Julian Smith 25.34 Paige Satchell 27.91 

2nd Ernest Chan 28.03 Te Mania Whata 31.84 Dilan Nanayakkara 25.91 Anna Piebenga 29.56 Keegan Pepper 26.31 Isabelle Phipps 29.64 

3rd Haydn Benge 28.29 Hayley Mahar 32.92 Simon Smith 26.81 Julie Jacobs 30.43 Hamish Schnuriger 29.78 Lorrin Tiedt 30.62 

100m    1st Ernest Chan 12.84 Hayley Mahar 14.56 Alec Johnson 11.96 Sophie Moore 14.10 Keegan Pepper 12.09 Paige Satchell 12.97 

2nd 
James 

Greentree 
13.21 Kieran Davidson 14.85 Gus Dube 12.21 Maia Carrington 14.15 Matt Armstrong 12.18 Lorrin Tiedt 14.47 

3rd 
Ivan 

MacGregor 
13.47 Te Mania Whata 15.06 Dilan Nanayakkara 12.78 Julie Jacobs 14.28 Julian Smith 12.25 Isabelle Phipps 14.51 

Shot Put    1st 
Matthew 

Fleming 
9.10m Makayla Timoti 8.60m Alec Johnson 10.82m Georgia Nikora 8.79m 

Zarius Easthope-

Stevens 
11.47m Felicity Cook 8.32m 

2nd Shaun Magee 8.80m Shaylee Creighton 7.70m Tyson Rimmer 10.50m Maia Carrington 8.69m William McCurdy 10.59m Sophie Macmillan 7.80m 

3rd 
Ivan 

MacGregor 
8.47m Te Mania Whata  7.57m Tony Chapman 10.40m Anna Piebenga 8.45m Cody Taylor 10.30m 

Jayleeca Nicholls-

Tau 
7.57m 

Long Jump    1st 
James 

Greentree 
5.07m Te Mania Whata 4.57m Gus Dube 5.82m Anna Piebenga 4.64m Julian Smith 5.83m *Paige Satchell 5.07m 

2nd Liam Macmillan 4.85m Kieran Davidson 4.30m Jacob Kitson 5.55m 
Maia Weetman-

Norris 
4.24m Jack Tombleson 5.73m Isabelle Phipps 4.63m 

3rd Tiare Herewini 4.80m 
Anahera Kohi-

Osbourne 
3.92m Dilan Nanayakkara 5.33m Maia Carrington 4.13m Duncan Nixon 5.30m 

Jayleeca Nicholls-

Tau 
4.46m 

Discus    1st Ernest Chan 22.98m Makayla Timoti 24.20m Alec Johnson 41.96m Maia Carrington 22.62m Cameron Wood 34.41m 
Jayleeca Nicholls-

Tau 
21.24m 

2nd Callum Donlon 21.79m Te Mania Whata 20.17m Tony Chapman 29.39m Anna Gracie 21.30m Cody Taylor 30.10m Moomooga Filipo 21.23m 

3rd Mason Whyte 21.75m Hayley Mahar 17.81m Gus Dube 28.69m Luisa Vulu 19.75m Sarebjit Badh 26.70m Isabelle Phipps 16.19m 

Javelin    1st 
Harrison 

Binzegger 
25.20m Te Mania Whata 18.70m Alec Johnson 37.01m 

*Melkor Leggett-

Hilmarsdottir 
29.79m Warrick Auge 41.09m Lorrin Tiedt 15.50m 

2nd Seth Grouby 20.02m Lana Muldoon 17.17m Simon Smith 29.97m Sophie Moore 20.70m Dylan White 31.10m Isabelle Phipps 15.09m 

3rd 
Mitch 

Armstrong 
19.24m - - - - - -  - - -  Tony Chapman 29.20m Casey Vaughn 18.45m Jack Tombleson 30.90m 

Jayleeca Nicholls-

Tau 
14.25m 

High Jump    1st 
Ivan 

MacGregor 
1.40m Saskia Downie 1.40m Gus Dube 1.65m Anna Cairns 1.35m Tare Makope 1.70m 

Mackenzie Van 

Fulpen 
1.40m 

2nd Ernest Chan 1.35m Te Mania Whata 1.35m Tyson Rimmer 1.50m Anna Piebenga 1.35m = Anaru Mokomoko 1.55m Paige Satchell 1.30m 

3rd Liam Macmillan 1.35m Dawn Phillips 1.25m - - - - - -  - - -  
Maia Weetman-

Norris 
1.35m = Julian Smith 1.55m - - - - - -  - - - - 

Junior: Under 14. Intermediate: Under 16. Seniors: Under 19 (as at 1
st
 January 2015.)  

 


